
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCL MEETING 05/18

Held on Tuesday 8th May 2018 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Dickson, Di Lorenzo Jolley, Maczkiewicz and O’Dell.  D/Cllr Sharp and C/Cllr Shuter also attended for part of the meeting.
65.
ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON:

Cllr Bryant agreed to carry on with this role for another year until the elections next year.

66.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRPERSON:
Although Cllr Ogborn was not at the meeting he had indicated that he was happy to continue in the role of Vice Chair until the elections next year.

67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Received from Cllr’s Bacon, Jerman, Ogborn and Walton.

68.
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE’S AND SUB-COMMITTEE’S:
Cllr Bryant suggested that these were left as is for now.  It was recognised that we were short of a councillor and committee’s were struggling to fulfil their role.
69.
ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES:

United Charities and Local Charities 

We will check with Coral Hatley who is the Clerk for these charities who the current representatives are.

ACTION: CLERK TO CONTACT CORAL HATLEY

Bottisham Bowling Club

Cllr Buchanan continues in this role.

70.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
These were agreed and signed.

71.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

Cllr Buchanan declared an interest under 77(b).

72.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Parking outside of shops
Cllr Ogborn was not at the meeting so was unable to update Parish Council.

b)  Newman’s Farm

Cllr Bryant had contacted Environmental Health at ECDC for advice.  The officer she spoke to said they cannot receive a report anonymously or through anyone else including Parish Council.  The complainant needs to report it themselves so that Environmental Health can then come out and fit a noise monitor in the house and record a decibel reading.  Without that they are unable to take any action.  Cllr Jolley commented that we had done all we could do as a Parish Council and if anyone else complained we should refer them directly to Environmental Health.  D/Cllr Chaplin was not present but he is finding out if an Enforcement Officer has visited the site and if so what his findings were.  

73.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTICT COUNCILLORS:
County
C/Cllr Shuter reported that potholes in the area are gradually being treated.  There were over 9000 potholes reported in the first quarter of the year which is a huge increase on last year. ECDC now have 3 dragon patcher machines.  Highways are about to start a new system where potholes will be marked white or yellow indicating how quickly they need to be repaired.  East Cambs have also been selected to take part in a new experiment using a new method of bonding.  This is more expensive but longer lasting.  Highways have also been to look at plastic roads in Cumbria.  Plastic waste currently taken to landfill is melted and goes into the aggregate making it more flexible and longer lasting.

Bottisham is on the list to have LED street lighting installed during September to December.  There will be no change to the columns just the bulb will be changed and this will reduce the power by approximately 30%.   The roadworks on the A1303 were due to start today.  There had been surprise by residents that this would take 18 weeks but Cllr Shuter said there was a lot of work to be done including widening the splays, putting in slip roads, rumble strips, cats eyes and a new bus stop.  This work will be from the Quy roundabout up to the slip road onto the A14 on the bridge and was costing £1.4M.  C/Cllr Shuter also reported that once a year all roads are surveyed following a set criteria and it is then decided what roads in the area need re-surfacing or some remedial work.  The County Council receive £6.5M from central government for this but it is nowhere near enough.  Highways are also investigating re-instating drains at the side of the road to reduce the damage to roads in winter where surface water sits on the road and freezes.  Cllr Bryant asked that the cow parsley be cut back further by the museum on the A1303 and C/Cllr Shuter said he has already asked for this to be done.  
District

D/Cllr Sharp reported that he has been appointed onto the Swaffham Drainage Board.  Cllr Bryant asked if he could find out whose responsibility the moat was as a resident had contacted her concerned that no work had been carried out on this. The CLT in Haddenham is going ahead and will be built through the East Cambs District Council Trading Company.  They hope to build large CLT’s which will contain a high proportion of affordable homes in the future.  The Local Plan is still going through although a developer has appealed against a decision in Fordham.  Cllr Jolley questioned why ECDC look at plans from developers if they contravene the policies they have.  C/Cllr Shuter also asked that any fly tipping be reported to East Cambs Street Scene. They are currently doing a good job of clearing all fly tipping in East Cambs and are looking to have a countywide enforcement.

74.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

a)  Annual Meeting
Cllr Bryant reminded all about the Annual meeting tomorrow night, 7.30pm.

b)  Primary School Play Area

Cllr Bryant had no update as she was waiting to hear from Anglian Learning.  In reference to the insurance C/Cllr Shuter said that the school must insure the site not the Parish Council.

75.
PLANNING:

Cllr Buchanan had received an amended plan for 16 Arber Close which was an enlargement of the red line to include a dropped kerb.  It did not clarify or address any of Parish Council concerns and our position remains the same that we do not support this application.

A new application had been received for 20 Tunbridge Close.  This property had a large frontal area, there were no neighbour concerns and the Parish Council supported this application.
Cllr Buchanan reported that no planning application had been received but we had been contacted by David Rayner who has been approached by several developers concerning land he owns on the High Street opposite the scout hut.  Councillors pointed out that this site was rejected in the current local plan review by the District Council.  Our opposition to development in this area has also been noted in the past by ECDC.  

ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE TO DAVID RAYNER

76.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
a)  Update from Chair
Cllr Jolley has received a letter from Lucy Frazer MP regarding the noise on the A14; she had referred the matter to a colleague who had referred it to Highways England so we were back to where we started.  He will make contact with Highways England again.  Cllr Jolley attended the Parish Forum meeting which included a presentation by Richard Kay regarding neighbourhood planning and talked about the possibility of villages combining to produce a plan.  The next meeting is 26th June in Cheveley for anyone who is able to attend.  Highways have informed us that they will be putting in a kerb in Bell Road this year after our correspondence with them regarding this.  The Clerk reported that we have a new litter picker.  

b) Proposal to purchase speed indicating devices

Cllr Jolley had circulated a report.  Balfour Beatty have done a survey of the five locations that we suggested and they are all suitable areas for units to be put on existing lamp posts.  If we therefore went for the static units these could be wired into the power of the street lamp.  Cllr Jolley said that if we decided to go for the static units we would still have to climb up to the unit to be able to get data.  Cllr Ogborn had previously expressed his concern about using the moveable units.  Cllr Maczkiewicz was also concerned that volunteers may reach a stage where they don’t want to do it anymore.  Cllr Di Lorenzo agreed and felt the static units were better.  Cllr Jolley felt that having 2 static units would not solve the problem; we would need either 4 static or 2 moveable.  Two companies had been approached for costs.  All agreed that they would prefer to have the 4 static units.    Cllr Jolley had been unable to secure any funding from ECDC for the moveable units which he had been discussing with them and was therefore happy to go ahead with the 4 static units.  He recommended Swarco at a cost of £9560.  These were a larger unit than Westcotec and flashed green and red.  It was felt that one of 5 locations (Old Courthouse) would not be effective as it would be largely blocked by parked vehicles and it was agreed that we should go ahead with the other 4 locations which are; 

a) L19TEF – Beechwood Avenue/139 High Street
b) L15TEF – Parsonage Barns
c) L2TDE – Bradfords Close
d) L15TDE – Pound Close

Cllr Jolley and the Clerk will now apply for S106 funding to pay for this.  Councillors thanked Cllr Jolley for his work on this.

ACTION:  CLLR JOLLEY AND CLERK TO APPLY FOR FUNDING

77.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£701.38


L Crown – Litter Picking (5 weeks)
    65.62


   


J Fullwood – Litter Picking (5 weeks)
    65.62


Zurich Municipal – insurance

  480.32


Royal British Legion – room hire

  120.00


Acacia Tree Surgery – churchyard

  798.00


East Cambs Trading Company – grass
  293.43


CAPALC – Affiliation fee


  443.27


Anglian Water – Churchyard
 14.00


Glasdon – dog bin
  251.76

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Bryant.

b)  Grant funding
We had received the completed paperwork from the Photographic Club who had asked for £100 towards hiring costs for their exhibition as discussed at the last finance meeting.  We had also received an application from the Bowling Club for £200 towards advertising the club as numbers were getting low and they needed to promote themselves.  Cllr Jolley proposed we pay both of these grants which was seconded by Cllr Di Lorenzo.  We have already given £1000 to the Women’s Institute and £150 to the Football Club this financial year.

ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE TO APPLICANTS

78.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY UPDATE:

Cllr Ogborn was not at the meeting.

79.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY:

Cllr Di Lorenzo updated everyone on the questionnaires and had produced a report which could be circulated at the Annual Meeting.  He had given a brief update in the Cresset early in the New Year.  The need for a play park had been identified and the comments that residents put were interesting and needed to be looked through.  Many people did not understand why we could not negotiate with the primary school to have more use of the equipment and there were lots of comments about the under use of the dirt hills area.  Parents currently take their children to Swaffham Bulbeck, Lode and Great Wilbraham for play facilities.  There is a desire to have a mixed age group park but it was appreciated that it was difficult to achieve without land.  Several people expressed an interest in helping in the future and Cllr Di Lorenzo did want to extend the Working Party to include non- parish councillors.  Cllr Di Lorenzo will set a date for a meeting and look at contacting the people who were interested in becoming more involved.  
ACTION:  CLLR DI LORENZO TO ARRANGE MEETING

80.
POLICY DOCUMENTS:
Cllr Buchanan had most cllr’s contributions back now and will set a date for the next meeting.

ACTION: CLLR BUCHANAN TO ARRANGE MEETING

81.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

As listed.  The Clerk commented that we had now heard from Mr Wooster regarding the land at the entrance to Lysander Close.  He had been unhappy with how Bloor Homes had handled the situation and how they had left the site.  He is now looking into what he can do with the land although it was noted that the land was assigned as light industrial currently.
82.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

83.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

As listed.

84.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Tuesday 4th June and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.


